
Our School Values:      

RESPECT,  RESILIENCE,  TEAMWORK & COLLABORATION  and COMMUNITY 

Dear Parents, 
 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and relaxing term break. We look 
forward to seeing everyone on back on Monday 15th July, for another exciting and productive term. 
 

REMINDER- DIVISION 6 ASBESTOS AUDIT (SCHOOL BUILD)  
Next week on Monday 1st July and Tuesday 2nd July, an asbestos audit will be completed to identify all 
asbestos-containing materials (ACM’s) that could be disturbed through construction, demolition or renovation 
once our school build commences. Over the two days the school will be closed to all staff and school 
community members. 
 

3-WAY REPORTING CONFERENCES 
I would like to thank all the parents and guardians who attended our recent 3 Way Reporting Conferences. 
Your participation in these conferences is a vital part of our assessment and reporting processes, demonstrating 
our shared commitment to your child’s educational journey. It has provided an opportunity to celebrate your 
child’s academic success, share work samples highlighting learning progress and learning goals moving 
forward.  
Your involvement in these conferences not only supports your child’s learning but also strengthens the 
partnership between home and school.  
 

UPCOMING SCHOOL EVENTS & COSTS 
At Huntly Primary School we are always considering ways to broaden learning opportunities, but at the same 
time acknowledged there are from time to time, additional costs.  Please see the event list below which 
includes activities coming up during semester two that will incur a cost. We hope this will assist you in the 
coming months. 
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Jason Lee, PRINCIPAL 

EVENT Grade Date Cost or estimate 

Swimming 
Foundation to 

6 
July 26th (starts) $20 

Sleepover 2 12th September $65 

Camp 3/4 14th to 16th October $419 

Zoo Excursion Foundation/1 25th October $67 

Camp 5/6 27th to 29th November $450 



DIARY DATES 
 

TERM 3  
Monday  15th  July  Start of Term 3  
Tuesday 16th July Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am.  All students welcome. 
Wednesday 17th July Food Share Program - every Wednesday  
Thursday 18th July Breakfast Program - 8.10am to 8.30am.  All students welcome. 
Friday  19th July School Lunch Order Day - (orders close Thursday 18th July at 10.00am) 
Friday 19th July Grade 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp deposit and attendance slip due back 
Monday 22nd  July Hockey Clinic - Grade 5/6 students at school 
Wednesday 24th July Division Netball Competition - selected students Grade 5/6 
Thursday  25th  July  100 Days Brighter - Foundation student celebration  
Friday 26th July Swimming Program begins (see newsletter information) 
Monday  29th  July  ICAS Assessment Registrations Close - available to grades 3 to 6 students 
Tuesday 30th July Division Football Girls Competition -  selected students Grade 5/6 
Wednesday 31st July Division Football Boys Competition - selected students Grade 5/6 
 

Full Term Diary Dates will be published with first newsletter next term. 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 

SWIMMING PROGRAM 2024 
 

This year our School Swimming Program will be run over 
approx. 3 weeks with 2 days (Monday and Friday) of 
swimming each week.   The program begins on Friday 
26th July and continues Monday 29th July, Friday 2nd 
August, Monday 5th August and Friday 
9th August.   Students will travel by 
bus to the Peter Krenz Leisure Centre 
in Eaglehawk.  Program timetable will 
be published in first newsletter back 
next term. 
 

The cost for the swimming program this year will be $20. 
We have subsidised the program to keep costs down. 
Permission/Consent and payment can be made using the 
school Compass App.   
If you have trouble accessing your Compass App or would 
prefer a paper permission form please contact the school 
office. 
 

Jess Monteath, Physical Education 
 

NEW WAY TO CONSENT AND PAY FOR 
EXCURSIONS 

 

COMPASS PAY HAS ARRIVED 
 

Huntly Primary School has moved with the times and 
would like to introduce Compass Pay as an alternative 
and secure way to pay and consent for excursions, 
camps and sporting activities. 
 

No more permission slips to lose or sending 
envelopes to school with money enclosed.   You 
can now consent and pay quickly and easily via 
your phone’s Compass App. 
 

Please note, you can still opt to pay and consent in 
person or by direct debit, this is just another function to 
make the process as accessible as possible. Just contact 
the school office if you require a printed permission 
form for your child. 
 

Please find attached a flyer in todays newsletter that will 
explain the process. 
 

If you are having 
troubling 
accessing your 
Compass App or 
forgotten your 
password, please 
contact the school 
office.  
 

COLOURING COMPEITION WINNERS!! 
 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 
colouring competition last week.  
 

Congratulations to our lucky winners:  
Fletcher H, Amelia S, Dakota Y, Heidi C, Harjas K 
and Maddison P!  
 

Enjoy your experience at the Electric Wonderland Light 
Festival.  

Thank you,  
Morgan Trahair 

https://www.compass.education/







